From the Chief Medical Officer Dr Michael McBride

Dr G A Nesbitt Associate Medical Director Western Health Trust MDEC Building Altnagelvin Hospital Glenshane Road LONDONDERRY BT471SB

Dear Dr

Department of Health, Social Services and Public Safety www.dhsspsni.gov.uk

AN ROINN

Sláinte, Seirbhísí Sóisialta agus Sábháilteachta Poiblí

MÁNNYSTRIE O

Poustie, Resydènter Heisin an Fowk Siccar

Castle Buildings Stormont Estate Belfast BT4 3SQ

Tel Fax:

Email:michael.mcbride@

Your Ref: Our Ref:

Date:

30 September 2008

RE: Display of paediatric parenteral fluid therapy wallchart

Thank you for your letter dated 24 June in which you shared a copy of the above wallchart as approved by your Trust board.

As you are aware there was significant work undertaken with health and social care colleagues to reach agreement on the wallchart issued by the Department on 16 October 2007. This wallchart remains the current endorsed position.

RQIA will shortly be reporting on the application of Circular HSC (SQSD) 20/2007 (NPSA Patient Safety Alert 22: Reducing the Risk of Hyponatraemia when Administering Intravenous Infusions to Children) and this will include specific recommendations around the display of the regional wallchart.

I am copying this response to RQIA for information.

Yours since ely

DR MICHAEL McBRIDE Chief Medical Officer

cc. Alice Casey, RQIA